
  

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

November proves to be another busy month with athletics, clubs, Remembrance Day, 

Parent-teacher interviews and special learning opportunities for our students including 

presentations, visitors in the classroom and field trips. We extend a heartfelt 

congratulations to our Cross Country team for their incredible achievements at the 

regional level.  

 

November is also a month of reflection.  We honour all those who have fought and 

those who continue to fight for our freedom and democracy.  Each one of us plays a 

vital role in ensuring that the sacrifices of those who bravely defended Canada are 

not forgotten.  As the Prayer of St. Francis reminds us, we are all called to be God’s 

hands on earth and we are called to live our faith through our actions.  We are so 

blessed to have such a vibrant learning and faith community here at Our Lady of 

Fatima. 

 

The virtue for this month is Justice; our prayers and discussions will focus on treating all 

people with fairness and in an equitable manner. We continue to encourage all 

students to make a positive contribution to building our community by demonstrating 

justice in the classroom and school yard and by striving to heal broken relationships. 

We all learn from our mistakes and continue to build on our friendships. By  joining 

justice with compassion (October’s virtue),  we follow Jesus’ example and truly live our 

gospel values.   

 

Students in Gr. 1 to 8 will receive their Progress Report on November 21st. The Progress 

Report will focus on student work habits and their attitude towards learning. On the 

evening of November 23rd and the morning of November 24th, OLF will be hosting 

parent/teacher interviews for JK/SK to Gr. 8 students. 

 

Yours in Catholic Education,  

 

Mr. R. LiTrenta   Mr. F. De Bartolo 

Principal    Vice Principal 

The Prayer of Saint Francis 

 Lord, make me an instrument of thy peace.  

Where there is hatred, let me sow love;  

Where there is injury, pardon; Where there is doubt, faith;  

Where there is despair, hope; Where there is darkness, light;  

Where there is sadness, joy.  

O divine Master, grant that I may not so much seek To be 

consoled as to console,  

To be understood as to understand, To be loved as to love;  

For it is in giving that we receive;  

It is in pardoning that we are pardoned;  

It is in dying to self that we are born to eternal life. Amen. 

November Catholic Virtue:  

Justice 
I will treat others in a just,  

equitable and unbiased manner.  

I will play by the rules, take turns 

and share. I will be open-minded 

and listen to others. 

Area 3 Catholic School Trustee: 
Dino Giuliani 

             
Superintendent of Education  

Area 3:    
Marianne Fedrigoni 

St. Margaret Mary Roman  

Catholic Church 

905-851-2661 

Pastor:                                    

Father Rony Grayda 

The School Day: 

Entrance: 8:50 a.m. 

Recesses: 10:20 a.m. & 2:20 p.m. 

Lunch: 12:00 p.m.—1:00 p.m. 

Dismissal: 3:40 p.m. 

_________________________ 
 

To report student absences/lates, 

please dial: 1-855-856-7862  or 

http://

yorkcdsb.schoolconects.com  

before 8:50 a.m. 

Our Lady of Fatima Catholic School 
191 Crofters Rd 

Woodbridge, ON  L4L 7G3 

905-856-1666 
 Visit us @ olf.ycdsb.ca        Tweet us @olf_ycdsb  
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OLF Catholic School Council 

 

Our Catholic School Council met October 22 to begin the process of setting goals and planning to enhance 

the educational experience for all OLF children. OLF CSC Sub-committees will now create action plans to 

complement the curriculum, the School Improvement Plan and help foster student success and well-being in 

our school.  The CSC will support initiatives that provide students with a well-rounded, positive school experi-

ence in keeping with the teachings of our Catholic faith.  For your information, all CSC activities are reflected 

in the meeting minutes which will be posted on our school website under the CSC tab. Please join us for our 

next meeting on Wednesday, November 22nd at 7 pm in the library. The CSC looks forward to a successful 

year at OLF! 

 ——————————————————————————————————————————- 

Fresh From the Farm Fundraiser Update 

 

We are thrilled to announce that the OLF community has sold an amazing 1,065 bundles of produce and ap-

ples – surpassing our goal of 1,000 bundles and also surpassing last year’s sales! In recognition of such a great 

achievement, the students at OLF have earned a Civvies and NO HOMEWORK on FRIDAY November 3rd! 
 

66 of the bundles sold will be donated to Second Harvest – that equates to 800 pounds of food! Thank you to 

those who also opted to make a donation! 
 

The following incentive prizes have also been earned: 
 

Top 3 Sellers       Top 3 Selling Classes from JK to Grade 3 

Win a $50 Sportcheck Gift Card!    Win a movie with popcorn on Fri. November 3rd! 

1.    James D. (da Silva) sold 112 bundles!   1.    Paniccia (3FI) – sold 71 bundles!   

2.    Giuseppe G. (Caggiano) sold 52 bundles!  2.    Amatangelo (1/2) – sold 52 bundles! 

3.    Veronica P. (Caggiano) sold 44 bundles!   3.    Maniglia (2) – sold 47 bundles! 

 

Top 3 Selling Classes from Grades 4 to 8 

Win a soccer day on Thurs. November 9th! 

1.    Caggiano (4) – sold 159 bundles! 

2.    da Silva (7) – sold 112 bundles! 

3.    Malisani/Salerno (4FI) – sold 101 bundles! 

TEACHER STUDENT OF THE MONTH   TEACHER STUDENT OF THE MONTH 
Ms. Baldassini Sarah B., James D., Madelyn F., Giovanni M. Ms. Paniccia Layla B., Milana R. 

Ms. Lanzillotti Erella B., Matthew Z. Ms. Caggiano Patrick D, Julie K., Victoria K. 

Ms. Marsala Giulietta D., Isabella M., Angelica Y. Ms. Salerno/Ms. Malisani Sophie K., Jocelyn J. 

Ms. Cianni Chloe S. Ms. Cardone Massimo L., Kristian R., Sierra V. 

Ms. Curcija Anessa D. Ms.DiCresce/M. Malisani Alyssa M. 

Ms. Wojewoda Alessia D., Rebecca G., Nicholas L. Ms. Bertucci 5/6 Isabella A., Julia F. 

Ms. Amatangelo Violet P., Alyssa V. Ms. Colalillo Erica D., Martina G., Steven K. 

Ms. Maniglia Angela D., Matthew F., Gabriela M., Lukas R. Ms. daSilva Salvatore F., Sara P. 

Ms. Moccia Nicholas B., Kristina M. Mr. Piccone Sarah D., Emma L. 

Ms. Zachaczewska Alice G., Daniel P. Mr. Caruso Isabella D. 

Ms. Bertucci 3 Isabella S., Adam N., Alexander v. Ms. Cerrone Matteo B., Lia D., Emily R. 

Ms. DeLuca Joseph A., Isabella D.  

Catholic Community of Character Award Winners: Compassion 

Pick-up of bundles will be Tuesday, November 21 from 4:00pm 

to 6:30pm and Wednesday, November 22 from 7:30am to 

9:30am. On behalf of the Staff and the CSC, we would like to 

thank the OLF community for your enthusiastic response to this 

Fundraiser. OLF has made $5,800 from the fundraiser that will go 

towards school yard enhancement and supporting tech  

initiatives. 
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Progress Report Cards                                                                          
 

Grade 1 - 8 students will receive an Progress Report on 

Tuesday, November 21.  General progress in Learning 

Skills and Work Habits will be indicated on Page 1 

through the use of these indicators: Excellent, Good, 

Satisfactory, Needs Improvement.  
 

Learning Skills and Work Habits play a critical role in 

student achievement of curriculum expectations.  This 

section is of importance, as it provides information re-

garding  areas of strength and areas in which im-

provement may be needed.  
 

General progress in working towards meeting the ex-

pectations in specific Subject Areas will be noted on 

Page 2.  At this point in the school-year, when it is ear-

ly to accurately assign a mark or grade (Level 1- 4, A, 

B, C, D or a percentage ), your child’s general pro-

gress will be indicated by one of following three de-

scriptors; Progressing Very Well, Progressing Well, and 

Progressing with Difficulty.  
 

The Progress Report Card will also help to focus dia-

logue between teachers, students and parents/

guardians, to help establish next steps and set a posi-

tive tone for the remainder of the school year.  Please 

take some time to review the progress report with your 

child and to complete the Student Comments sec-

tion, if you wish.  
 

Our Kindergarten students will be 

receiving their Communication of 

Learning, highlighting initial obser-

vations on Tuesday  

November 21st as well.                       

Parent Teacher Interviews 
 

Parent-Teacher interviews will take place on:  
 

       Thursday, November 23 @ 4:00 pm - 9:00pm 

       Friday, November 24 @ 9:00 am - 12:00pm 
 

Parent / Teacher Interview Preference Forms will be 

sent home shortly. On the form, you will be able to  

indicate your preferred option for an evening or  

morning interview time.  Please return it to school on 

the specified due date. Also, please contact the    

office should you require an interpreter to facilitate 

communication. 
 

During the interview, your child’s progress will be     

addressed in more detail. Your specific interview date 

and time will be sent home 

on Tuesday, November 21, 

along with his/her Report.   
 

We look forward to seeing 

you at our Parent Teacher 

Interviews.                                             

French Immersion Parent Information Night 

 

Are you interested in the French Immersion Program at 

OLF? There will be a Parent Information Meeting for 

parents of Senior Kindergarten age students, who are 

interested in registering for Grade 1 French Immersion 

at OLF for September 2018. 

 

The meeting will take place on Wednesday, Novem-

ber 15, @ 7:00 pm in the Library. Online applications 

for the program open on November 15 and close on 

January ____.  Online applications can be found on 

the board website: 

www.ycdsb.ca 

 

If you have any questions 

about the FI Program, be 

sure to attend the meeting. 

Falcon Spirit Wear NOW on Sale! 

 

Spirit Wear will be going on sale from October 30th to 

November 10th. Order forms went home earlier this 

week. For your convenience, an order form has been 

attached to this newsletter. Please remember  

payment is by cheque only, payable to Our Lady of 

Fatima. . 

 

We will be holding Open Houses on November 1st 

and November 8th from 8:30-9:00am, 12:00-12:45pm 

and 3:30-5:00pm where parents and children may 

view the clothing and verify sizing. As many of you 

know, the Spirit Wear logo is changing this year. We 

will be having a clearance table with leftover Spirit 

Wear from last year. These items will be available at 

50% off, on a first come, first serve basis. 

 

Orders are due by Friday, November 10th. Thank you 

to our OLF Spirit Wear Committee for organizing the 

sale of spirit wear apparel. 

Halloween Dance 

 

On October 31st, OLF students had the opportunity to 

take part in our Halloween “WE Scare Hunger” dance. 

This Luke 4:18 driving social event, collected over 1000 

food items! The staff and students had a lot of fun 

dancing with their classmates, while assisting our  

community through the Vaughan Food Bank. 
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Cross Country News! 

 

OLF’s Cross Country team has had an amazing  

season. Coaches Amatangelo, Curcija, LiTrenta and 

Maniglia are extremely proud of the 82 Falcon runners 

who participated this year. The team displayed  

courage and determination with many achieving 

personal bests, and 7 runners advancing to the Board 

finals.  

 

Congratulations to all of the Falcon Runners: Lauren 

D., Sofia P., Annabel M., Veronica P., Olivia D., Julie K., 

Tiana T., Mia F., Jessica Q., Gabriella H., Simona G., 

Cassie B., Isabella F., Arianna C., Maya F., Sierra C., 

Monaco C., Giuseppe G., Patrick D., Justin I., Steven 

A., Anthony T., Sebastian G., Matthew R., Jayden S., 

Nicholas P., Massimo L., Georgie M., Eric G., Darren N., 

Matteo B., Julian W., Milan S., Ross B., Cristiano P.,  

Luca C., Christian R., Adamo C., Domenico M.,  

Matthew E., Joseph N., Robert M., Gianluca C.,  

Christian B., Carlo B., Marcus A., Jonathan F., Carlos 

M., Cassia B., Giulianna U., Daelia D., Lia B., Sarah F., 

Martina G., Vanessa F., Amaznda D., Briana v., A 

lexander B., Massimo A., Daniel P., Christian A., Robert 

D., Julian C., Alex D., Michael B., Angelica M., Alessia 

M., Alessia L., Rosario C., Nicholas L., Gabriel C., Lucas 

D., Michael D., Maya A., Giorgia R., Haley B.,  

Alessandra G., Francesco I., Julia C., Sophia D., Maria 

M., Emily R. 

 

Special Honours to Our Board Finalists: 

Gianluca C., Daelia D., Lia B., Daniel P., Haley B.,  

Alessandra G., Francesco I. 

Volleyball News! 

 

The Falcon Volleyball Clubs are busy preparing for up-

coming tournaments. The Intermediate Volleyball 

teams are demonstrating desire, commitment and 

strong volleyball skills! Congratulations to the  

Intermediate Boys Volleyball team for placing 2nd Oc-

tober 26th at the St. Clement Tournament.  

Coaches Galloro, Cianni, Arena and Cardone are 

proud of their athletes and are looking forward to the 

YCDSB tournament for Intermediate Boys on  

Wednesday, November 15 @ Our Lady of Fatima and 

for Intermediate Girls on Thursday, November 16 at St. 

Clare. The members of the teams are: Boys: Antonio 

B., Joshua G., Nicholas C., Costa T., Adam R., Luciano 

D., Gabriele F., Gabriel C., Rosario C., Alessio L.,  

Christopher A., Matteo C. Girls: Melissa P., Angelica M., 

Catia I., Isabella C.,  

Isabella R., Lia D., Maya A., Haley 

B., Julia C., Victoria A.  

 

Best of luck on your  

upcoming tournaments! 

Bike Racks Coming to OLF! 

 

We would like to thank OLF’s Catholic School Council 

for the purchase of a bike rack which will soon be de-

livered and installed. In the warmer months, students 

will now be able to ride their bikes to 

school and safely lock them on 

school property. Thank you again to 

our CSC for their unwavering com-

mitment to student success,  

students wellbeing and school  

improvements. 

OLF Rosary Club 

 

We thank the Catholic Women’s League of St.  

Margaret Church for their  

recent celebration of the  

Rosary. THE CWL will now 

commence the OLF Rosary 

Club for all interested  

students. They will gather on 

Wednesdays starting  

November 1st, at 12:20pm in 

our Chapel. 

Lunch Drop Off Reminder 

 

Parents who are dropping off 

lunches for their children are  

reminded to leave lunches on 

the designated table in the front 

foyer. Please have lunches  

labeled with your child’s name 

and teacher. Students begin 

lunch promptly at 12:00 noon 

and therefore we ask that all 

lunches be dropped off before 

noon to ensure that students 

have enough time to eat their and to avoid students 

waiting unattended in the front foyer. 

Mr. D 
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Water Testing Results @ OLF 

 

At OLF, we are committed to providing safe drinking 

water for students and staff. We continue to ensure 

that we comply with all provincial regulations  

regarding flushing the water in our school. For your 

convenience, the letter containing sample results 

from the most recent water test is attached on the 

next page.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you 

have any questions. Additionally, you may contact 

the Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change  

Public Information Centre at 1-800-565-4923 and/or 

sign up for drinking water updates by emailing  

drinking.water@ontario.ca.  

 

You may also visit the board website (www.ycdsb.ca) 

which now has a section dedicated to  Safe Drinking 

Water—School Results.  Information on the Board 

website includes details on  Regulation 243/07,  

individual school results and supporting documents 

and resources for parents to access additional  

information. 

“The Spirit of the Lord is on me, because he has 

anointed me to proclaim good news to the poor. 

He has sent me to proclaim freedom for the prisoners 

and recovery of sight for the blind, to set the  

oppressed free, to proclaim the year of the Lord’s  

favor.” - Luke 4:18-19 

 

The Luke 4:18 Social Justice Committee is made up of 

students in Grades 6, 7 and 8. Across the YCDSB, they 

hold a number of events and create various activities 

throughout the year to raise funds for ShareLife, and 

the St. Vincent de Paul Society, among many other 

local charities. 

 

The Luke 4:18 Social Justice Committee present a 

wide range of opportunities for students to focus on 

the ways they can assist others locally and globally. In 

keeping with the philosophy of Luke 4:18 Committees, 

students participate in “faith-in-action” learning op-

portunities to enhance their understanding of critical 

issues in our society. 

 

At OLF, we are blessed to have 

an active Luke 4:18 Committee 

comprised of vibrant staff and 

student leaders. We thank the 

OLF community for supporting 

all of the Luke 4:18 initiatives! 

Bullying Prevention 

 

Bullying is a form of repeated, persistent aggression 

intended to cause fear, distress or harm to another 

person’s body, feelings, self-esteem, or reputation. 

Bullying occurs in a context where there is a real or 

perceived imbalance of power between the child 

who bullies and the child who is victimized 

(adapted from PPM 144). We do not toler-

ate any form of bullying and have some 

presentations lined up to help bring 

awareness to the topic and will  

communicate details with the school 

community once they are finalized. 

OLF Healthy School tip of the Month: Cook Up Some 

Fun! 

 

It is never too late to start cooking with your kids! Not 

only can it be a lot of fun, kids will naturally strengthen 

their literacy, math and science skills without even  

realizing it! 

 

Families that spend time cooking together, tend to 

eat as a family more often. This leads to healthier diets 

and stronger social and language skills. Teens that eat 

with their families are less likely to engage in risky 

health behaviours like skipping breakfast, smoking or 

substance abuse. 

 

Not sure how or what to cook with your kids? Visit the 

Cook Up Some Fun! website  www.healthyork.com/

cook-up-some-fun for  

recipes, cooking tips and 

fun kitchen activities by 

age. You can also sign up 

for bi-monthly e-mail tips 

and recipes. 

Remembrance Day Liturgy 

 

Please join us in our gymnasium on Friday, November 

10th, between 10:25 and 11:30 a.m. for our school's 

Remembrance Day service.  Our service will pay  

tribute to the countless men and women who have 

served and continue to serve our country.  We would 

like to extend an invitation to any war veterans or 

members of the military to join us as our special 

guests.  If anyone knows a veteran or military person 

who might be able to join us for this service, let us 

know at your earliest convenience.  We look forward 

to honouring our fallen war heroes and those who are 

working to bring peace to nations around the world. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
 

All Saints’ Day 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Spirit Wear 

Open House 

2 

 

All Souls’ Day 

3 

 

Fresh From the 

Farm Civvies 

Day! 

4 

5 6 

 

7 

 

8 

 

Spirit Wear 

Open House 

9 

 

10 
 

Remembrance 

Day Liturgy @ 

10:30am 

11 
 

Remembrance 

Day 

12 13 14 

 

15 
 

WE Day 

Wednesday 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FI Parent  

Information 

Night 7pm 

16 

 

17 

 

18 

19 

 

20 21 

 

Progress Reports 

Go Home Today 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fresh From the 

Farm Pick Up  

4-6:30pm 

22  

 

Fresh From the 

Farm Pick Up 

7:30-9:30am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CSC Meeting 

7pm 

23 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Teacher 

Interview Night 

24 

 

PA Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Teacher 

Interviews Cont. 

25 

26 27 

 

28 

 

29 

 

30 

 

Civvies Day 
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